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Reminder  

School and nursery finish for the 

Christmas holidays on Tuesday 19th 

December at 

3.15pm (normal 

time). The Spring 

term starts on 

Thursday 4th 

January 2024. 

Charity thank you 

Many thanks to everyone who so 

generously gave a donation at each of 

our Christmas performances over the 

past two weeks. The total for 

Penhaligon’s Friends was an amazing 

£442.02 and we look forward to 

giving this to 

them towards 

their vital work in 

the new year. 

 

Staffing Update 
 

As some of you know, Mrs Hanley will be leaving at the end of term. We thank her for all 
her hard work and her dedication while she’s been with us at Alverton and wish her all the 
very best for the future. 
 

We are looking forward to welcoming some new staff: Ms Holliday will be teaching in 
Bosigran on Mondays and Tuesdays and we also welcome Miss Hook who will be working 
as a TA in our EYFS team. 

It’s our last newsletter of 2023. I do hope everybody has enjoyed the massive 
Christmas festive performances over the last few weeks. A real highlight of my time 
at Alverton was the Concert at the Methodist Church on Monday. It was a 
wonderfully packed church and our children filled it with songs of hope and joy; 
thank you to everyone who joined us there. I also have to mention just how 
delightful our Key Stage One nativity was yesterday. Our children sang and acted and 
sparkled like professionals; once again thank you to everyone who came along. 
So as the term draws to a close, I’d like to thank everyone for being 
such a welcoming and kind community and wish you all a very joyous 
holiday and a calm and peaceful new year. 
 
Simon Brown 
Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Simon Brown (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

sbrown@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, 

if it is out of school hours, please contact 

the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 

1231 116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

We currently have lots of items on our 
Help Your Shelf ready for collection 
which are free for anyone to take at any 
time. 
If you prefer, you can buy a reusable 
bag for £1 and fill this with items from 
the shelf. Once you’ve bought your bag, 
you can fill it with as much as you want, 
as many times as you want. 
Whichever way you choose, the Help 
Your Shelf is available all day and you 
can pop in at any time. 

FOAS fundraising 

Thank you to everyone who 

bought Christmas cards and 

gift items through the Class 

Fundraising site. This raised 

over £400 for FOAS funds. 

Thanks for your support and 

we look forward to 

more fundraising 

in the new year. 

Lost property box 

The lost property box needs 

emptying and any un-named 

items will be taken to the 

charity shop at the end of 

term. If your child is missing 

something, please come in and 

check the box before 19th 

December.  

Menu change 

Tuesday 19th December 

Fish fingers and chips 

or 

Veggie nuggets and chips 

Jacket potatoes will be available but 

not tomato pasta that day. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Harrison for his wonderful character & personality  

Little Owls  Kadie-Rae for her lovely manners when Father Christmas came 

Kittiwakes  Esther for being an all-round superstar & trying her best in everything 

Curlews  Esther for being a total superstar & making great progress in school 

Puffins  Arthur M for being an absolute superstar in our nativity play 

Owls   Tanner for being such a wonderful king in our nativity 

Kingfishers  Jemima for her super performances as the Littlest Sheep in our nativity 

Trencrom  Jessica for working hard all week & always being so positive & kind 
Lanyon  Millie  J for her excellent attitude to learning & always having a smile on her face 

Kerris   Ashton for always trying really hard in class & for always being super kind & helpful 

Bodrifty  Bella  for her fantastic contribution  to the Carol Service 

Bosigran  Bea W for a wonderful contribution to the Carol Service 

Kenidjack  Bea P  for being an absolute star on the choir’s trip to the Memory Cafe 

Lunchtime Star  Rowan F for her lovely manners 

   Charlie O for always being so willing to help 

   Isaac  for being so kind & caring & sharing his packed lunch with his friend 

DIARY DATES 

Monday 18th December 

9am at the Savoy Cinema 

Year 3/4 cinema trip 

 

Tuesday 19th December 

3.15pm 

Last day of term for main school and Woodland 

Nursery 

Thursday 4th January 

8.25am 

First day of Spring term for main school and 

Woodland Nursery 

Today marks nearly the end of the Autumn term. It has, for me at least, flown by and I can hardy recall 
how new and tiny the children seemed way back in September. It all seemed so easy then, didn’t it? Start 
school, settle in, all new beginnings, some excitement, some nerves. And suddenly we’re in December, 
and half way through at that. The best bit for me, apart from the celebrations and all the fun they bring, 
is that it’s nearly the winter solstice so it will soon begin to be lighter, and that’s the part I love most of 
all. But it may not be all fun and good times. Christmas can be hard work, expensive and bring back 
memories we perhaps would rather not have. It’s not perfect, no matter what others may try to indicate, 

children can (and do) get over excited, tearful, tired and grumpy. And as adults 
we're expected to always be there for them when we too may be struggling. If 
that’s you, come and tell me about it. I may even manage to rustle up some 
mince pies. But a cuppa for sure. If I don’t see you, take care, seasons greetings 
and I’ll see you next year. Mrs Daylak xxxxx  




